

79 Elm Street • Hartford, CT 06106-5127

www.ct.gov/deep

Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Employer

March 8, 2017

The Honorable Jayme Stevenson First Selectwomen Town of Darien 2 Renshaw Road Darien, CT 06820

Re: Town of Darien Notification under Registration No. 03501158-MTSGP

Municipal Transfer Station General Permit (MTS GP)

Additional solid waste collection for recycling

Dear Ms. Stevenson:

The Department of Energy and Environmental Protection ('the Department') acknowledges receipt of the notification dated January 31, 2017 (the "Notification") submitted by the Town of Darien. The Notification was submitted pursuant to Section 5. (d) of the MTS GP and Part 1 (1) of the Appendix to the MTS GP. The Notification informs the Department that Town of Darien will begin collecting for recycling smoke detectors. Smoke detectors are authorized for receipt and collection at the transfer station as well as transfer from the facility, through Registration No. 03501158-MTSGP under the MTS GP which was issued on July 1, 2014. The storage area for smoke detectors should be monitored by facility staff and in a secure building.

Within sixty (60) days of this acknowledgement please submit to the Department updated professional engineer certified as-builts drawings depicting any changes to the facility that result from the collection and storage of the additional authorized solid waste. The collection and storage of smoke detectors shall be conducted in compliance with the terms and conditions of the MTS GP.

If you have any questions regarding this letter or the MTS GP please contact Bethany McWade at (860) 424-3303 or via email at <u>Bethany McWade@ct.gov</u>.

Sincerely,

Robert C. Isner, Director

Waste Engineering and Enforcement Division

Bureau of Materials Management and Compliance Assurance

RCI/FG/bm

cc: Darren Oustafine, P.E., Assistant Director of Public Works